Department of Montana

Disabled American Veterans

2016 Winter Conference Minutes
Roll Call; CDR Present Kevin Grantier, Snr Vice Absent Lyle Onsager, 1st JR Vice P Eric Wells, 2nd Jr Vice P Eileen Greb, 3rd Jr Vice P Ron Coleman, 4th Jr Vice P Mike Burt, Past CDR P Joe Parsetich, Judge Adv P Joe Parsetich, Treasurer P Chase Natalie, Chap #2 P Ken Weinheimer, Chap #3 P Bill Furious, Chap#4 P Stan Rube, Chap#6 P Mary Creech, Chap #10 P Susan Davidson, Chap #13 P Griz Deaz, Chap# 17 P Edna Naska , Chap#19 P Keith Beach, Adj P Mike Clouse, Dept Insp P Bill Furious, Chaplain P Susan Davidson, Sgt of Arms P, Griz Deaz, A quorum was present.
Minutes; It was decided to delay the vote on the Convention Minutes until everyone had a break to read the minutes and then vote later in the day. Sue moved for a motion, Keith 2nd, Passed. Minutes were corrected as Eileen on 2nd day was present and Sue also, also Eric was late. Minutes moved by Mike Burt to accept the minutes with corrections, Keith Beach 2nd, P.
EC Votes; Sound System; The average cost for a scribe was $300 per hour so the only way we could go is a new recorder and sound system, but the cost allowed exceeded the allowable amount by $300. Discussion by Kevin for suggestions, Jim Donahue suggested a recorder system; Keith suggested the chair repeat the comment from the floor of the person that did not go to the mic, Kevin emphasized going to the mic when speaking is the key. Mikey discussed the new digital systems that had disc, with plenty of room for recording. Stan suggested a lap top system for digital to MP3 system. Kevin summarized the suggestion, and then acted on the suggestions. Recorder with Discs, and a sound system to increase the authorized the amount from $1500 to $2000, Ron Coleman moved to strike the Court Recorder and increase the monies to that amount, 2nd by Joe Parsetich, P.
Treasurers Report; Chase briefed the annual report was distributed at the end of Sep 16 with a beginning balance of $66,670 dues collected from National were $12,160, National fund raising $21, 068, other income $102,064, total income $143,643. Salaries and expenses $53,119, Conventions and Seminars $12, 219, service and charitable, $11,460, Department expenses $2600, other $4,313, $84,342 for total expenses. $126,800 ending balance. We moved the accounts to first National because of the conflict of interest at Wells Fargo being Chase worked there. We opened a VAVS checking to keep it separate of the main checking account, Current Balance as of today $112,000, no Bills against the Department at this time. Department balance can be 3 times of the last year’s budget, on the question that balances authorization. Will Check on Chapter max balances authorized. Eileen Greb made motion to accept Chases Treasurers report, Sue Davidson 2nd the motion, P. 
Committee Breaks:
Audit Committee; Completed the Audit and handed in there minutes or findings. Audit committee reported that the books balanced and was agreed that Chase has done an outstanding Job on the Books. Keith Beach moved to accept the Audit Report, Sue Davidson 2nd, P.
Bylaws Committee; completed no minutes, Kevin briefed Housekeeping changes are not required to go through the complete process. Major Changes have too. Kevin encouraged everyone that if they identified housekeeping changes please forward it to the Bylaws Committee. We can solve these at convention. A minor correction was discussed to the Adjutant duties to the bylaws. The bylaws Committee will send the final correction to the Adjutant to be recorded into the bylaws. Sue Davidson made a motion to pass this correction, Keith 2nd the motion, P. Keith Beach moved to pass the committee report, Ron 2nd, P
Finance Cmt: Kevin briefed that no issues had come to his attention on the finance committee. Ken Weinheimer rose to address an email that the Department Finance report was signed by three people in the same family, this issue raises questions to the report. Chase beefed that the folks were handy at the time of the completion of the report, Ken again we should not do this again. Chase explained he will not do it again. Ron questioned that it should be executive committee members to sign the report, it was then clarified by Mikey that the 3 signatures cannot be officers. It was clarified that the audit Committee chair must sign the finance report; Chase stated we will do that next year. Kevin made a point that if we require action on items it should not take us months to answer the department requests. Joe Parsetich moved to accept the finance committee report, Jim Donahue 2nd, P. 
Transportation Cmt Rpt; Mikey talked about the HSCs reports, Hours, miles, veterans transported. The last page in the Cmt report is a list proposed vehicles to be retired; the committee needs to decide for final approval of retiring the vehicles. Need to update the VTN SOP to current regulations. Billings’s phone systems are up, but Johns messaging system is still having problems. 72 hr notification, contact info, phone numbers, incorrect information notifying the veterans. VA Meal cards have stopped; we are trying to get new meal cards to set up with a lone vendor in the state. We still do not have anything for the veterans being transported for meals; we discussed a request for a grant for National to help us pay for those meals.  The fact that we’re trying to help volunteers and not include the veterans being transported spending the same time frame on the vehicles in the same trip is just BS. DAV Physicals have not been an issue for either side of the state; a packet is included in the booklet for volunteers who go to their own doctor to do a physical, then to be forwarded to OCC health at the fort for approval. Other discussion on Personal, VA and in summary all physicals still have to be approved by OCC Health. Kevin emphasized we have to make sure that the physical forms are complete; many physicals have been turned back because of blank lines on the forms. Stan made a comment that the systems is beginning to get better on physicals and cleaning up certain failure items. Vehicle title releases are going to be requested, we need the decision from the committee on which vehicles were going to retire. Thompson Falls van is still pending the answer to figure out whether the VA is going to repair this vehicle; we have been waiting for over 15 months. The DAV Vehicle under utilization report is now going to be enforced, it’s been out for years but they are now going to enforce it. We asked the question what the penalties are going to be, Ken Festermeir will not answer our request. This report is for GSA vehicles and should not include DAV Vehicles, we are requesting a waiver. Veterans being transported with so much luggage, knives, guns, body order exec, we need to stop this, The Homeless veterans program needs to ship the excess luggage. Health issues are a risk to our volunteers and other veterans; our established rules need to be enforced.  Kevin emphasized this to follow the rules. Veterans scheduling for early late and early appointments, to early in mornings or too late in evenings not considering the elderly veteran and or the mental health veterans requiring them to be out of their comfort zone, and wasting Money, Volunteer hours, wear and tear on vehicles. Too much communications with Voluntary Services on non VS issues, the LAC and drivers need to communicate with the HSC only on operational areas. Do not repair vehicles yourselves; the VA will repair most anything we need repaired. Drivers are not to go to any location other then the VA locations, no side trips un less it’s for a maintenance related area.  They are not covered to go to any other locations, such as Costco, Wal-Mart, and Kmart exc. National Grant requests. Are delayed because of ford motor company has not given its prices out yet. HSCs effective 1 DEC they have to go to hourly wages because the new Obama regulations. A car has been donated to the DAV from an old Veteran that use to use the DAV VTN program, it will be sold with the retired Vans. Raises/Bonuses need to be recommended from the transportation committee also during this meeting. MSO Generator went bad; the committee needs to approve the expenditure for a new generator and instillation. Kevin discussed the notification on what happened to the Generator, and ask the difference between the old generator size and the new one. Ron made a motion to buy the large Generator, Jim Donahue 2nd the motion, P.  Keith will now create a break out with the transportation committee along with lunch. 
The transportation committee needs to vote on a couple of issues yet.

Old Business; Family in need votes from the executive Committee finished votes in the positive. Finished

GAS thermo kick back vote; big sky gas, why would this not be a benefit to the Department. Eric brought up that is not delivered in the Bitteroot area. Then he asked are we giving the company our list of members. Keith said he sees no problem as long it’s a volunteer member to sign up for it. Ken brought up is the list of names going to be sold by this company? Griz recommends we put out and amendment to the motion and just put it in a volunteer status only. Chase then explained the intent of the company to the floor. Griz moved for a extension to get more information on this issue, 2nd by? , P
 Committee reports; Membership; Lyle was not present; Kevin reported that we are doing fairly well on membership.
Transportation Cont; Keith and the committee recommended that we give a gross bonus of $1400 for the HSCs. On the retired Vans, we are to keep the 2 low mileage vehicles as spare vehicles. Starting price needs to be set at $1000 minimum bid, no offers then move down, Mikey moved to accept transportation report, Keith 2nd, P.
Fund Raising Cmt; Jim Donahue recommends he be the Committee Chair for the committee, Chase accepted. Kevin talked about a snow mobile poker run and continues to plan a softball tournament and continue to plan for another Golf tourney. Griz made a motion to approve the planned fund raisers, Jim 2nd the motion P.  Kevin said he liked Eileen’s suggestion to form fund raiser seed money of 10% of profit in the account. Motion made by Jim, 2nd by Eric, P.

Golf Tournament report, we made $19,600 after expenses. Henry rifle was the biggest success on the fund raisers. Next tourney will be two day tourney, with a Calcutta, with part going to Dan McGowan and the other to the DAV. No complaints with the tourney and stated the best tourney in Helena. Past sponsors of Subaru and Serv Pro will help us out this year. Chase asked to pay for a membership for Dan McGowan at the Municipal in Helena to pay for all Dans work in the Golf tourney and making it a success. Motion by Chase, 2nd by Edna, P. Chase is asking for more help next year to go out for more sponsors next year from the other Chapters. Keith made several suggestions to pit Montana against other states around us on the golf tournament fund raising.  
VAVS Report; Bill asks to curb emails with the voluntary services included. Both sides have been taken care of, we may be asking other chapters to donate to the VAVS account, keep in mind that benefits your drivers as you come in to Billings and the Fort. Bill moves to accept his report, 2nd by ?, P.
Benefits protection Report; Progress Eric moved to accept report, Mike Burt 2nd, P.
Time & Place;  Joe Parsetich briefed along with Ken on the Hotel, and still trying to find caterers, room prices will be $104, can bring in our own coffee, will be held 1st 2nd and third of Jun 17. Hampton Inn will be the location. Quality not quantity for the auction. Eric wells moved to accept the report, 2nd by Ron Coleman, P.
Awards; Sue briefed that no nominations had been received for awards for members from the Chapters of the Department.  Apologized to Barry for no award for Barry for Veteran of the Year last year. Need to watch the suspense list and get the awards in on time. Mikey moved to accept, 2nd by ?, P.
Kevin started handing out all the Chapter Service officer certificates to the members who had attended the class from the Chapters. Chapter 17 has 5 qualified CSOs. No one from Chapter #10 had any. Chapter number10 has taken a big hit on active membership. 

New Business; Stand downs; Kevin asked for a committee and Eric and Bill volunteered to work with the VA on that committee because of new guidance coming down on the conduct of the stand downs across the state.

MSO; Eric briefed that Kevin and himself took vouchers from National to Baker to assist veterans that were caught in the tornado. 7 veterans were served to include the one that was injured. Families were in tears when they received the checks from Kevin. They supported the Golf tournament.  Attended the fairs in the eastern side of the state.   Also supported the Stand Downs in the State.  Billings will be the last Stand Down this year.  Will be attending the Golden Corral day of the DAV partnership in Billings.
Good of the Order; Baker has thanked the Chapter #19 and Keith was on the ground giving us information so when Kevin and Eric arrived they had everything necessary from National when they arrived.
LVAP hours; We emphasized to turn in the volunteer hours that are not included in the VTN hours. We need to record these hours for our national reports, we are last in the nation under LVAP. 

Griz performed a training session on posting of the colors and its conduct, the Pledge, the moment of Silence; State Convention will be conducted as the winter conference. Closing ceremonies and motion to adjourn retire the colors, closing prayer; remove the POW banner, where the DAV Cover at all DAV functions. Dress appropriately when at formal meetings. 
Marine Corp League is having their state convention in Anaconda, Eric moved to have a $50 add in there booklet, 2nd by Ron, P.

Kevin asked for Motion to adjourn, Joe so moved, Keith 2nd. P. 
Griz; conducted the closing ceremonies, Sue conducted the closing prayer, Kevin dismissed the conference. 
